MASSIE TOWNSHIP BOARD OF TRUSTEES


June 6, 2016

The Massie Township Board of Trustees met for regular session at the Massie Township Government Center, 10 N. Harveysburg Road, Harveysburg, Ohio 45032.  The meeting was called to order at 6:30 PM by President Dave Crisenbery. Present were: Vice-President Mark Dawson, Trustee Darrell McKinney, and Mary Wilkie, Fiscal Officer. 

Crisenbery led the Pledge of Allegiance.

McKinney made a motion to approve the minutes of the Board of Trustees Regular Meeting of May 3, 2016.  Dawson seconded the motion. Vote: Crisenbery-Yea, Dawson-Yea, McKinney-Yea, Motion passed.
Visitors/Public:
Danny Stern stated there are trees down in the cemeteries and are in his way while trying to mow.  Also, he weeds around the rock by the back building need sprayed so he can mow closer. He has contacted Todd for his help.
Road Department- Todd Fairchild was not present:
No report for tonight’s meeting.
Massie Township Volunteer Fire Department-Chief Scott Hines reported:
We had several squad runs and fire calls. We were mutual aided to Wayne Township and Chester Township a few times. We received mutual aid from Wayne Township and Chester Township for a motorcycle wreck in which Careflight was called in for two people. Careflight commended the Department for our quick action which saved their lives. 
Emily Reynolds has passed her EMT class and has received her certification. Crisenbery made a motion to reimburse Emily for her class tuition. Dawson seconded the motion. Vote: Crisenbery-Yea, Dawson-Yea, McKinney-Yea. Motion passed.

The tanker will be ready on the 24th of this month. The Chief requested a plane ticket to fly to Minnesota to pick up the tanker and drive it back. There is a four hour training class for the tanker he will attend while he is there. He requested to make sure the Township credit card be paid before he leaves so he has a zero balance to pay for two nights in hotel for travel as well as food and fuel. The Trustees stated that the paperwork states that the tanker has to be paid in full before it leaves. The bill is over $200,000 so we need to make sure the FEMA money is in our bank account so we can write a check for the tanker. Matt Hannigan is still helping with the grant. The Chief will forward the info to Matt. The Trustees stated that this has to be done before the Chief can get the tanker.
The day room is in progress. The Chief requested to replace the 50 gallon water heater for an inline water heater for the sink in the men’s bathroom. The water heater was here for the original building before the addition. Cost is approximately $150.00.

The Chief presented Don Gehres. He is a retired fireman from Liberty Township. He lives off of SR 42 in Waynesville. He has completed his background check but still needs to do the committee interview.
The Warren County Chief’s dinner is July 7th. The Trustees approved the same amount spent as last year. Crisenbery made a motion, seconded by McKinney to approve $650.00 for the hosting of Chief’s dinner. Vote: Crisenbery-Yea, Dawson-Yea, McKinney-Yea. Motion passed.

Zoning:
There were three receipts for zoning permit applications. 

TRUSTEES-Old Business:
The Trustees shared condolences for the passing of Chief Hines mother.
The flooring and painting of the meeting room, baths, and hall were discussed. McKinney will contact a few painters for quotes for next meeting. Flooring will be discussed after the painting is completed.

TRUSTEES-New Business:
R06-07-2016-01: Wilkie stated the process for the Fire District Five (5) Year, One (1) Mill Levy needs to be started. Crisenbery made a motion, seconded by McKinney to approve A Resolution requesting that the County Auditor Certify to Massie Township (1) the Total Current Tax Valuation of Massie Township; and (2) the Dollar Amount of Revenue that would be Generated by a Specified Number of Mills. Vote: Crisenbery-Yea, Dawson-Yea, McKinney-Yea. Motion passed.
Correspondence and Announcements:  
Mr. Bricker sent a thank you note to the Trustees for the resolve of the culvert issue from the last meeting; WC Auditor Certification of Assessment timeline; WC Commissioners Public Hearing notices; Ltap publication; Harveysburg Community Helpers request for donations; State Issue II grant pre-application notification. The Trustees decided not to apply for the State Issue II grant at this time.
Fiscal Officer Reports:
Dawson made a motion, seconded by McKinney to approve the warrants. Vote: Crisenbery-Yea, Dawson-Yea, McKinney-Yea.  Motion passed.
Crisenbery made a motion, seconded by Dawson to approve the financial report. Vote: Crisenbery-Yea, Dawson-Yea, McKinney-Yea.  Motion passed.

Other: Chief Hines stated that he Harveysburg Helping Hands group left the meeting room a mess. McKinney stated the normal people in charge were not present and he will address it.
Zoning Board member Paul Gordon asked if Trustees were going to address the BZA appointments. After discussion, Crisenbery made a motion to approve Todd Rumbarger and Josh Becket upon Bill Wallace’s recommendation. Dawson seconded the motion. Vote: Crisenbery-Yea, Dawson-Yea, McKinney-Yea. Motion passed.

As there was no other business to come before the Trustees at this time, a motion was made by Crisenbery to adjourn the meeting at 7:12 PM. Dawson seconded the motion. Vote: Crisenbery-Yea, Dawson-Yea, McKinney-Yea.  Motion passed.

.
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